
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

THE REPORT OF THE FELLOWSHIPS COORDINATOR’S, NATIONAL EXECUTIVE 

COMMITTEE (NEC) AND THE SECRETARIAT-2024/2025 

Calvary greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. 

It is by the divine grace of God, wisdom, and understanding from above that we have been able to 

walk through this spiritual year. We give thanks for His continued guidance and provision in the 

ministry. 

Achievements 

1. Successful launch of Wanga TTI Fellowship into our membership structure. 

2. Revival and strengthening of Regional Coordinating Committees (RCCs), enhancing 

regional outlook and fellowship engagement. 

3. Smooth leadership transitions across various fellowships, promoting stability and 

continuity. 

4. Bridging the gap between fellowships and the secretariat through consistent visits and 

participation in regional special events. 

5. Improved conflict resolution mechanisms within fellowship leadership, aided by RCCs and 

the secretariat. 

6. Follow-up on the Maasai Mara Weso Fellowship is on course for its official launch. 

7. Strengthened fellowship operations under the CUs through training and stakeholder 

engagement under the ET-CU Caucus. 

8. Appointment of caretakers, who have provided crucial support and positive influence in 

fellowships such as Kikuyu and JKUAT. 

9. Development of individual fellowship guidelines, aligned with the broader Ministry 

Constitution. 

Setbacks 

1. Financial constraints limited the ability to physically attend to some ministry activities. 

2. Increased tensions between some fellowships and their mother CUs, notably at Moi 

University. 

3. Breaches in ministry communication protocols. 

4. Low member turnout in some fellowships, such as Kenya Science. 

5. Instances of fellowship leaders distancing themselves from ministry policies. 

6. Poor financial reporting and mismanagement in some fellowships. 



 

 

Recommendations / Way Forward 

1. Increase interaction with Alumni groups to enhance mentorship, guidance, and financial or 

moral support. 

2. Encourage all fellowships to open bank accounts under the ministry’s name with an 

introductory letter to ensure proper financial management. 

3. More leadership trainings to promote adherence to ministry policies and the realization of 

the Kingdom agenda. 

4. Support for the National ET leadership to ease existing tensions between the CUs and 

fellowships. 

5. Engage all caretakers and patrons, ensuring they are part of fellowship planning and 

management processes. 

6. Fast-track the official launching of the Maasai Mara Weso Fellowship to consolidate 

ministry growth. 

Conclusion 

As we continue to serve, let us all take ownership of this ministry through unity in our 

fellowships. Together, let us build the body of Christ in our institutions as faithful stewards of 

His calling. 

 

Shalom! 
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Musudia Simon 

Fellowships Coordinator 


